
Fallbrook Quilt Guild Newsletter 
July 2019 

 
              President's Message 
 
I am really excited to serve as your president again this year and look forward to a year 
filled with friendship, good times and our enjoyment of being together as we share our 
love of quilting. 
 
I'd like to thank everyone who has volunteered to work on the board, and on our guild 
committees for the upcoming new guild year. We have a great year planned and      
hope that you all enjoy what's in store for the guild membership with the speakers and 
programs/workshops, Quilts of Love.  Dixie Johns has put together a great year that I 
am sure  you will all enjoy! 
 
The new opportunity quilt "Super Blooms" was revealed at the June meeting and it is 
just stunning. Thank you to Barb Anderson and her terrific team who participated in   
creating this beautiful quilt. It is really a lovely quilt and will be a big success for us. 
Our next meeting is going to be on July 11, 2019. Please bring your quilts and projects 
to share with, it’s really my favorite part of our meeting. It’s amazing to see the            
creativity and talent of our guild members.  
 
Until then, I wish you all a joyous, firework filled 4th of July. 
 
Happy Quilting, 
 
Sylvia Williams, FGQ President 
 

  JULY 
 
?     TRICIA VOIGHT 
9     LOUISE LINFOOT 
9      MARGUERITE GROTEY 
13    CHRISTINE BREWER 
14    JAN MC MILLAN 
23    RENEE TOOMEY 
29    SUE BURNS 
 



Programs and Workshops 
 
Ok, we are rolling out our new programs and presentations. Here’s  
whats coming up during the summer.           xo, Dixie 

 
July 11, 13 Lyn Brown (lynbrown.com) She comes to us 
from Orange County and is a long time quilting instructor via 
the community college, Craftsy, as well as guilds. At our 
meeting, Lyn will share her presentation called:     
 
Paradise Precuts. Her workshop is a lovely star project called Floating  
Stars. She advertises them as follows: 
 
Precut Paradise- presentation Love those precut packs? Not sure how to use 

them? Through material examples, Lyn shares many tips, tricks, and techniques for using those 
jelly rolls, charm packs, layer cakes and fat quarters. 
 
Floating Stars- workshop This quilt is made up of mostly 5 ½’ squares, but fat quarters or 
scraps would work out great too! 
——————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 
 
August 1, 3 Lyn Mann (quiltsbylyn.com) Sylvia and I did a bit of recon at 
the El Camino Guild when Lyn came to them in April. This speaker was  
delightful and full of information as well as beautiful quilts. She  
must be a bit camera shy because I could find no photo of her. 
(She came to us in November of 2016 and presented Confessions of a  
Skewed up Quilter. Ring a bell? ) This time, Lyn’s lecture will be the  
same that we saw at El Camino, so we know this will be really good. 
 
Head for the Border –presentation. Lyn shows a variety of borders, way beyond my    
standard  2” followed by a 4”border. She had a ton of items in her trunk show and presented  
in a way that elicited chuckles along with ooh and ahhs throughout her presentation. 
 
Head for the Border-workshop Finally, a class that will help you get started planning a pieced 
border for your quilt. Most of the time spent will be working with the quilts that students bring 
in and together you will brainstorm the perfect border for it. Simple directions of where to start 
and what to look for will be covered. There will be multiple handouts listing the basics as well 
as giving some important formulas and piecing instructions. This will strictly be a design class 
and there will be no sewing involved. 
 
So dig out that UFO quilt top that just needs that special border, and let Lyn to lead you to the 
next step of making the quilt spectacular 



  Ways & Means – Opportunity Tickets  — Jan Conklin 
 
Congratulations to Carol Carpenter for winning the FY2019-2020 Opportunity 
Quilt in June. At July’s meeting we will announce the Guild member who sold 
the most tickets. Who will win this year? 
 
It’s another year and another beautiful Opportunity Quilt, “Super Blooms”.  I 
hope you’re as excited as I am with this beautiful hand-quilted and hand       
appliqued quilt. It just makes me smile.  

At July’s Guild meeting we will begin collecting for the Opportunity Tickets. Remember, 
it’s 30 tickets for $25 payable when you pick up the tickets. So be sure to bring an extra 
check, or cash so you can be in the drawing to win it! We look forward to seeing you in July 
to get another close-up look at this colorful quilt that will be a fantastic addition to any wall 
or bed. 

The Guild depends on sales from the Opportunity Quilt to support all the great speakers 
and programs throughout the year. We also hope that you will help the Guild show this 
quilt at various events throughout the year as well as buying extra tickets as gifts or sell to 
friends, relatives, neighbors and co-workers. Try putting it on your Facebook or Instagram 
page to generate some buzz. We will be contacting each Friendship Group in the Guild to 
help with at least one event or venue during the year. If you would like to volunteer to be 
the coordinator of arranging for showing the Opportunity Quilt, please contact either Jan 
Conklin or Sylvia Williams. Or, if you’d like to show it at an event, please let us know. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT — MAY, 2019 

INCOME: 
 
Birthday Drawing   $      50.00 
Cup and a 1/4           29.00 
Ways and Means         396.00 
Workshops/Programs        315.00 
  Total   $     790.00 
 
EXPENSES: 
Workshops/Programs   $      837.85 
Newsletter             25.86 
Treasurer Expense    14.33 
     —————— 
  Total   $      878.04 
 
 
 
If you have any reimbursement requests or invoices that need to be paid, please     
submit to me ASAP so I can close out the current fiscal year. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Betsy Shirkey, Treasurer 
 
betsyshirkey@gmail.com 

760 275-9086  



 

Fallbrook Quilt 
Guild   

 

FY2019-2020 
Budget   

 
Prepared by Jan Conklin 

6/14/19   

    
FY2019-2020 FY2019-2020 FY2019-2020  

Budgeted  Budgeted  Surplus or  
Income Expenses Deficit  

    
$550.00   $550.00   

$-  $40.00  $(40.00)  
$450.00   $450.00   

  $-   
$400.00   $400.00   

$2,000.00  $150.00  $1,850.00   
$19,875.00  $9,235.00  $10,640.00   

$-  $-  $-   
$3,000.00  $175.00  $2,825.00   
$3,000.00  $10,000.00  $(7,000.00)  

    
 $-  $-   
 $400.00  $(400.00)  
 $250.00  $(250.00)  
 $25.00  $(25.00)  
 $-  $-   
 $350.00  $(350.00)  
 $300.00  $(300.00)  
 $-  $-   
 $2,400.00  $(2,400.00)  
 $450.00  $(450.00)  
 $25.00  $(25.00)  
 $30.00  $(30.00)  
 $85.00  $(85.00)  
 $50.00  $(50.00)  
 $400.00  $(400.00)  
 $40.00  $(40.00)  
 $1,530.00  $(1,530.00)  
 $50.00  $(50.00)  
 $20.00  $(20.00)  
 $50.00  $(50.00)  
    

$29,275.00  $26,055.00  $3,220.00   



Minutes for the Fallbrook General 
Meeting,  —    June 6, 2019 
 
Meeting was called to order by Sylvia           
Williams 
 
We enjoyed a delicious pot luck! 
 
Sylvia thanked all old and in-coming board 
members and committee members for their 
contribution to the guild. 
 
Dixie Johns introduced the upcoming fabric 
challenge for the coming year.  Projects   
due at the December meeting.  She also   
introduced the upcoming class for July. 
Betsy Shirkey gave the treasurer's           
report.   Her last one and she was doing her 
happy dance!  She also had information 
about the upcoming auction.  If you'd like to 
help, you can contact her or Jan Conklin. 
 
Sandy Scott reminded us to get in our     
entries for the up coming quilt show.  Diana 
Rash handed out the forms that night. 
Mara Woods gave a membership report. 
Mary-Anne Cardamon gave an up date for 
Quilts of Love.  Linda Rosenfelt won the  
certificate. 
 
Anne Turley had the participants of the  
Mystery Quilt come to the stage and show 
us their handiwork.  She asked that the  
people, who made a mystery quilt, to please 
enter it into the up coming quilt show.  They 
will have a special display. 
 
Susie Alderson did the birthday drawing. 
Barbara Vajda did the monthly drawing. 
 
Carol Carpenter won the drawing for the  
opportunity quilt "Romancing the Red". 
 
Barb Anderson introduced the new oppor-
tunity quilt for  2019-2020. 
 
The evening was completed with Show and 
Tell. 
 
Minutes submitted by Jo Anne Russell 

Minutes for the Fallbrook Quilt 
Guild Executive Board Meeting-                    
 June 14, 2019 

In attendance were:  Sylvia Williams, 
Jan Conklin Dianne Parker, Karen 
Johnston, Sandy Scott, and Jo Anne 
Russell 

Meeting was called to order by Sylvia 
Williams. 

Treasurer's report was submitted by 
email from Betsy Shirkey. 

Jan Conklin gave a ways and means 
update.   

Sandy Scott said that meetings for 
the quilt show will start next month. 

Dianne Parker is working on reports 
that are due this summer. 

The budget for 2019-2020 was      
approved.  Dianne Parker made          
the motion  and Karen Johnston         
seconded it. 

The vote carried. 

Sylvia Williams submitted a proposed 
calendar for the coming year.    

Pending Jan Chow's input. 

Sylvia Williams also brought up the 
subject of publicity.  A discussion 
concluded that it might work best for 
the 1st V.P. to do the job, since that 
person has all of the necessary      
information.  The subject will be     
further explored when Dixie Johns 
can have some input. 

Meeting concluded.  

Minutes submitted by                           
Jo Anne Russell 



 

Hi Everyone! 

Our transition from one fiscal year to the next occurs July 1. Starting with the next meeting,     
Karen and I will be collecting dues of $30 per person for our "run" from July 1 2019 to June 30 
2020. Please bring a check or cash, as we are not set up for charge card transactions. Your dues 
are just ONE part of the funds that enable us to offer you great programs and workshops, a   
nametag, a guest pass, an online newsletter and an online directory of all members so that you can 
contact each other. As always, we ask that you not utilize the directory for any other purpose.. 

The directory will be available in September, and if you want your name to be in it, you'll need to 
have paid your dues by early August. If you prefer to renew via mail, please print and fill out the 
membership form along with a check made out to the Fallbrook Quilt Guild (not FQG), P.O.Box 
1704, Fallbrook 92088. 

Thanks and we look forward to enjoying the year with you! 

Mara and Karen (marawoods@yahoo.com, karejohnston@gmail.com) 

Memo from Membership: Dues 

  

QUILTS OF LOVE—-MaryAnne Cardamon 
 
 
12 lovely quilts turned in at the June meeting. Thank you to all.  
 
Dixie Johns - 2 
Denise Cohen - 1 
Ann Turley - 2 
Gloria Salazar - 2 
Julie Parker - 1 
Deb Raver - 1 
Chris McClain - 3  (non member) 



Fallbrook Quilt Guild Membership Application 

CHECK ONE: ☐New member ☐Renewal ☐Past President or    
☐ Charter member (prior to 2014 exempt from paying dues) 

NAME_______________________________________________
ADDRESS___________________________________________  
CITY/STATE/ZIP_________________________________  
____________________________________ 
PHONE___________________CELLPHONE________________ 

EMAIL_______________________________________________ 

BIRTHDAY  
MONTH________________DAY________________ 

Membership Dues: $30.00 (full year, July-June) $15.00 (half year, 
Jan. – June)  

Total payment: $__________Check #____________  Cash ______ 

Date: ____________ 

☐     New members only: How would you like your name to      
 appear on your name tag_____________________________ 

 

Please complete this form and mail to:  

Fallbrook Quilt Guild  

P. O. Box 1704 Fallbrook,  

CA 92088  

Or bring it to the next General Meeting.  



REMINDER  
 

Next meeting is JULY 11 AT 6:30P  at the Fallbrook Community Center.  
 
Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 20th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 

The Village Quilter 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
 
 
 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 
On Facebook—search Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild 


